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July 17, 2014 
 
 
Dave Taylor     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
201 South Main, Suite 2300   825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111   Portland, OR  97232 
 
Re:  Advice No. 14-06  

Docket No. 14-035-T07, “In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Revisions 
to Electric Service Schedule No. 118, Low Income Weatherization” 

 
Dear Mr. Taylor: 
 
On June 23, 2014, Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) filed proposed revisions to Electric 
Service Schedule No. 118, “Low Income Weatherization.” The Company maintains the changes 
do not alter the program and are housekeeping in nature. 
 
On July 8, 2014, the Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) and the Office of Consumer 
Services (“Office”) filed comments on the proposed changes. The Division reviewed the 
proposed changes and recommends Commission approval. The Office recommends the 
Commission approve the proposed changes to Schedule No. 118 with one exception, namely the 
Company’s proposal to eliminate language on Sheet 118.5 stating that “Installations shall meet 
Federal, State and Local building codes.” The Office recommends the Commission deny this 
change unless the language is replaced by language of equivalent meaning.  
 
On July 15, 2014, the Company filed reply comments explaining its reasoning for removal of the 
above referenced language. The Company responded to the Office’s concern by providing an 
updated tariff Sheet 118.5 containing proposed alternate language specifying the Housing and 
Community Development Division will ensure installation meets Federal, State and Local 
building codes. The Commission finds this language adequately addresses the concerns 
identified by the Office. 
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The Commission also notes the wording in the footer on the updated tariff Sheet 118.5 
referencing “Advice No. 14-035-T07” is conflicting as the reference should either be “Advice 
No. 14-06” or “Docket No. 14-035-T07.” The Commission requests the Company file a 
corrected tariff Sheet 118.5 to resolve this inconsistency. 
 
The Company’s revisions to Electric Service Schedule No. 118, with the language revisions to 
Sheet 118.5 provided on July 15, 2014, and the correct footer reference mentioned above, are 
approved by the Commission with an effective date of August 1, 2014.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary
DW#258406 


